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2025 Legislative Session
• Legislative session began January 8 and will adjourn June 4

• Monitoring legislation that impacts CT Paid Leave’s program and/or operations

• Outreach to all caucuses to schedule briefings
• December 16 to House Democrats Caucus Staff
• January 6 to Senate Democrats Caucus and Staff

• Monthly legislative newsletter

Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
The 2025 legislative session began yesterday and since it’s a long session it will end on Wednesday, June 4
While we did not put forward a legislative proposal of our own this year, we do plan to monitor bills closely and are prepared to act on anything introduced that could impact our program or day to day operations 
We’ve also conducted outreach to each caucus in the House and Senate to host a briefing for members on the status of the program and ways to collaborate
So far, we’ve hosted a briefing for House Dems staff and Senate Dems members and their staff 
Additional outreach is pending and we hope to schedule more briefings in the coming weeks
This year, we are also planning to continue to send our monthly legislative newsletter that includes updates, recent news and upcoming events. The first newsletter of 2025 is scheduled for early next week.



Federal Updates
• House Bipartisan Paid Leave Working Group released two discussion drafts of 

legislation in December. More information is available here.

1. Paid Family Leave Public-Private Partnerships Act: would establish a grant 
program run by the U.S. Department of Labor as an incentive for states to 
establish their own paid leave programs that utilize a public-private 
partnership model

2. Interstate Paid Leave Action Network Act (I-PLAN Act): would create a 
mechanism to coordinate and harmonize state paid leave programs

• Authority is submitting feedback on both drafts due January 10

Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
I also have a few updates on the federal level to share. 
The House Bipartisan Paid Leave Working Group was created in early 2023 and since then, we’ve followed it’s work closely.
When solicited, we’ve submitted feedback from time to time to the group as a way to ensure CT’s program is represented in discussions about the creation of a national policy
Before the holidays, the Working Group released two discussion drafts of legislation.
The first draft is the Paid Family Leave Public Private Partnerships Act, which would establish a grant program as an incentive for states to establish their own paid leave programs using a public-private partnership model 
The second draft is the Interstate Paid Leave Action Network Act, or IPLAN, that would essentially create a way for states to better coordinate their paid leave programs
I am emphasizing that these are both drafts and are in some places, short on specific details. 
The Working Group is soliciting feedback on both drafts by tomorrow, January 10. 
We are planning to utilize our comment to highlight key features of our program and how we operate. Our goal with submitting this feedback is to open the door for additional conversations and be able to inform next steps and language that could end up in final legislation

https://houlahan.house.gov/news/documentsingle.aspx?DocumentID=4368
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